CITY OF PORTSMOUTH, VIRGINIA



Established 1752

Electoral Board

(757) 393-8644 • Fax: (757) 393-5415

William H. Watts, Sr., Chairman Curtis L. Gunn, Vice-Chairman Carol Summerlyn, Secretary

ELECTORAL BOARD MINUTES

The Portsmouth City Electoral Board met on Wednesday, November 6, 2019, in the General Registrar's Office. Chairman William H. Watts, Sr., Vice-Chair Curtis L. Gunn, Secretary Carol Summerlyn, and General Registrar Deloris O. Short were present. Chairman Watts called the meeting to order at 3 p.m., Vice Chair-Gunn offered a prayer. The minutes of the June 11, 2019, meeting were approved. Secretary Summerlyn moved that the meeting be recessed until Thursday, November 7, 2019 at 10 a.m. Vice Chair Gunn seconded the motion, which carried. This would give the registrar and her staff time to research the provisional ballots cast in the general election held on November 5, 2019. The board reconvened on Thursday, November 7, 2019, at 10 a.m., to determine the validity of the provisional ballots and ascertain the results. Those present were Chairman Watts, Vice-Chair Gunn, Secretary Summerlyn, General Registrar Short, Chief Deputy Registrar April L. Barnes and Deputy Registrar Krystal M. Whitson. The board recessed the meeting at 4:30 p.m. The board reconvened on Friday, November 8, 2019, at 2:30 p.m. Those present were Chairman Watts, Vice-Chair Gunn, Secretary Summerlyn and General Registrar Short. No additional ID provisional votes were counted. The board completed the canvass and ascertained the results. The Chair adjourned the meeting at 3 p.m.

William H. Watts, Sr., Chairman

Curtis L. Gunn, V<u>i</u>ce-Chair

Carol Summerlyn, Secretary

02-06-Z020

Date of Adoption